Faculty Council Minutes

February 23, 2006
Members Present: Larry Booth, Nathan Borchelt, Steve Burnett, Thomas Eaves, Tom Eddins, Michelle Furlong, Deborah Gritzmacher, Thomas Harden, Sharon Hoffman, Weihu Hong, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, David Ludley, Gary May, George Nakos, Melanie Poudevigne, Sherry Richardson, and Joe Trachtenberg

Non-Members Present: Cathie Aust, Tom Barnett, John Bryan, John Campbell, Caroline Clower, Lisa Eichelberger, Charles Ford, Anthony Giovannitti, Valerie Lancaster, Mark May, Donna McCarty, Bud Miller, Benita Moore, Steve Stephens, Ray Wallace, and Martha Wicker

The meeting was called to order at approximately 12:00 p.m.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the February 9th meeting were approved.

Reports

President
· Review of proposed 9th strategic planning theme
· Presentation was given on the proposed strategic planning theme of student success

· President commended business faculty for AACSB success

· There was a short discussion on license plates for the school

· Reminded the Council of the special meeting for admission criteria and other issues on March 2nd
Provost
· A proposal was put in to the American Bar Association for preliminary approval for a post baccalaureate certificate in paralegal studies for the School of Technology. Discussion followed
· Spoke of a task force working at the direction of the President to take a look at discussion points and recommendations regarding admissions

· Gave a short update on the progress of the work Arts & Sciences is doing to ensure students for the MLS can be admitted in the fall

· Mentioned that Dolores is working on a website for the graduate school

· Mentioned that budget hearings coming up soon
· Updated the Council on the mission statement revisions as well as degree programs that are also awaiting Board approval. Discussion followed
· Discussion followed about the new Chancellor
QEP Report – Martha Wicker

· Wicker presented data analysis from Theme 1

· Discussed each goal and target associated with each objective of the theme
· Discussion followed on the data shown
· There was some discussion on civic engagement, service learning, and intervention courses

CAPC Report – Nathan Borchelt

· CAPC chair announced their next meeting and passed out an information slip about the CAPC website

Old Business
Online Course Evaluations of Faculty
· Discussion on Reddy’s analysis of the evaluations
· Discussion on changes to be made in the administration of the survey

· Associate Provost recommended adding demographic data to the survey
New Business
Email SPAM Protection – Joe Trachtenberg

· Presentation on Email SPAM and protection against it given by John Bryan

· Discussion followed
Announcements

SSN Conversion 
· Handouts were given

The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:30 p.m.

